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MEETING CALLED TO ORDER 
Carol Daley called the meeting to order and Billy Anderson gave the safety briefing. 
INTRODUCTIONS 
Billy Anderson, BNSF Railroad 
Deb Ashworth, Union Pacific Railroad 
William Bivin, Nebraska Safety Center 
Daniel Chapp, BNSF Railroad 
Roger Figard, Lincoln/Lancaster Railroad Transportation Safety District 
Hilda Gurwell, Union Pacific Railroad – Retired 
Linda Kearns, NDOT – Highway Safety Office 
Taylor Kelley, Nebraska Central Railroad 
Marvin Kohout, Traffic Safety Plus 
Richard Kotan, Omaha Public Power District 
Pat Leahy, Union Pacific Railroad 
Jeff Schmid, BNSF Railroad 
Trevor Sindelar, NDOT – Highway Safety 
Grace Snoke, News Link 
Stu Sutherland, Sarpy Surveyor’s – Retired 
Jeri Willms, Presenter 
 
Statistics: 
Trevor Sindelar discussed the following handouts (see attachments). 
o Nebraska Traffic Fatality Toll Comparison as of September 21, 2017 
o 2017 Nebraska Railroad Fatalities – Motor Vehicle Traffic Fatalities/Non-Motor Vehicle Traffic 

Fatalities 
Carol Daley discussed the following handouts (see attachment). 
o Nebraska Operation Lifesaver Statistics Worksheet (January-September 15, 2017). The 

worksheet has been revised to reflect previous years’ data (2012 to 2017) for comparison and 
number of public crossings complete; with listings for passive and active numbers for Nebraska. The 
source for this data is from the Federal Railroad Administration. 

Board and Officer Report: 
The NE OL Board of Directors met prior to the State Committee meeting. Those in attendance were: 
Carol Daley, Deb Ashworth, Marvin Kohout, Richard Kotan, Daniel Chapp, and Linda Kearns.  The items 
discussed were: NE OL Budget, Carol’s meetings at NAC, September 13-14, in Washington D.C., John 
Simpson’s retirement from Union Pacific Railroad, John’s replacement is Buck Russell, Amazon Smile, 
and the 2017 Raffle.  
 
 
General Secretary/Supplies: 
If you are in need of supplies, including visuals for presentations, contact Carol Daley at 402-885-8572 or 
by email at cadaley@nebraskaOL.org. (NOTE: New email address for Carol) 
 

mailto:cadaley@nebraskaOL.org


Treasurer: 
Balance on hand as of September 21, 2017 was $8,001.27 checking. 
 
Old Business: 
Nebraska (West End) Update – Pat Leahy 
Pat was busy with the Nebraska State Fair and Rail Days.  During Rail Days (Sept. 15 – 17) a total of 800 
passengers rode the train. Eight train rides were provided with six of them full; the other two 75% full.  
Pat worked the State Fair on Friday, Saturday and Sunday (August 25 – 27); which had nonstop traffic.  
He said Monday and Tuesday (August 28 – 29) were slow days. 
 
Nebraska OL Updates: (See Attached) 

National Advisory Committee (NAC) Meeting – Carol Daley 
Carol reported the NAC will not be sponsoring a 2018 conference; 
instead there will be eight regional meetings held across the 
United States in 2018.  The Region 6 meeting will be in Kansas City 
next year. Nebraska is part of Region 6. 
Lincoln’s Children Museum – NE OL gave 39 presentations to 301 
people. 
Nebraska Sate Fair – NE OL gave 221 presentations to 837 people. 
The NEOL trailer/booth received the “Reserve Champion 
Outstanding Programming” ribbon. See picture on left. 
Camp Creek Train Show – NE OL gave 52 presentations to 335 
people. 
Gretna Library Initiatives - Deb Ashworth 
The initiative was a success at getting our message into the school 
library.  OLI made the news in the Gretna Breeze. 
 
2017 Fundraiser Update – Carol 
The raffle raised $4,399.13.  All of the 18 winners were very 
receptive of what they won.  Last year we raised $3,788.  Deb 
ordered the Square Up and Carol received it.  It attaches to the 
phone and we have a downloaded app; if someone wants to 
donate or purchase tickets they swipe their credit card/sign the 

screen for their donation. We will be utilizing this for future fundraisers.  A small charge will be assessed 
to NE OL when using it.  This was very useful for our fundraiser. 
 
New Business: 
National Railroad Safety Week is September 24-30th – (See attached) 
Information was provided on Rail Safety Week, September 24 – 30, 2017.  Operation Lifesaver Inc. will 
be paying for PSAs across the States.  See attached schedule for Nebraska and National OLI. 
 
Fundraising Opportunities: 
Deb Ashworth is working to get set up with Amazon Smile as a fund-raiser.  Through Amazon Smile if 
anyone orders from Amazon they can assign Nebraska Operation Lifesaver as their charity to receive a 
donation.  Amazon has given away $54 million dollars to charities with this program.  Carol is working 
with them directly as our organization was listed as “private”. Sandy Pfau Englund the attorney for OLI is 
working to get it changed to “public”.   
 



Google Calendar – Deb Ashworth 
Deb has set up a Google Calendar to schedule the two NE OL trailers to avoid double booking.  See 
attached sample.  The Gmail account is NebraskaOperationLifesaver@gmail.com.  Deb Ashworth, Dan 
Chapp, Megan Grimes, Pat Leahy and Carol Daley will have access to it. 
 
Open Discussion: 
Carol urges everyone who completed OL presentations to get them input into the OLI database. 
 
Adjournment: 
Meeting adjourned. 
Linda Kearns took the minutes.  Any corrections or additions will be noted at the next meeting. 
 
NE OL State Committee Meeting, Havelock Shops, 6600 Burlington Avenue, Lincoln, NE 
Next meeting will be Thursday, November 9, 2017 
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